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 REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MAY 23, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels,  Commissioner Barbara Waiters, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
APRIL 25, 2017
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of April 25, 2017.  Verbal Motion 17-055 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:

TMSEL RETIREMENT BOARD APPOINTMENT 


Chairwoman Williams stated that the RTA has two appointments to make to the TMSEL Retirement Board and she was recommending that the Board appoint Brandon E. Davis.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to appoint Brandon E. Davis to the TMSEL Retirement Board. Verbal Motion 17-055 was adopted unanimously.
RTA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Greg Cook reported that on May 10, 2017, a tug boat turned over and two people were in the Mississippi River and Frank Sordelet saw the them in the water and threw a life raft into the water and Paul Mitchell and Victoria Lejeune assisted Frank Sordelet and the Captain pulled out a safety board to help rescue the people in the water.

Greg Cook reported that the ferry workers saw people in need whose lives were in danger and the ferry workers saved their lives.

Greg Cook reported that the RTA and Transdev wanted to thank the following ferry workers for a job well done when they put Service above Self:




Larry Allen, Foreman




Jaime Antoine, Deckhand




Robert Bright, Deckhand



Danny Kimball, Helper




Paul Mitchell, Helper




Frank Sordelet, Lead Worker

The following employees were unable to attend:



Victoria Lejeune, Deckhand



Johnnie Moses, Deckhand




Lloyd Williams, Deckhand

Greg Cook reported that he was now a part of the Transdev Oversight Team for Clever Devices and he would be giving regular updates to the Board.

Greg Cook reported that he has visited all the RTA properties and if the Board Members wanted to take a tour, he would be glad to schedule one for them.


Greg Cook reported that Operations has some new software that would be tested on the buses to better track on time performance.


Greg Cook reported that he was going to Tampa, Florida to speak at an NTI Conference on “The Future of ITS”.


Greg Cook reported that he was working closely with Ride NOLA to see how Ride NOLA and RTA can work together to help push some of the things on the RTA’s agenda. 

Commissioner Roth stated that Greg Cook gave an excellent report and that the RTA was going in the right direction.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Lita Farquhar, Hospitality Committee, stated that four hospitality workers met with three RTA staff members at 11:45 p.m. on Wednesday, May 10, 2017 on the corner  of Esplanade Avenue and Frenchman Street.


Lita Farquhar stated that most hospitality workers have to walk between 15- 20 minutes from their places of employment to a bus stop.


Lita Farquhar stated that RTA officials told the workers to catch a certain bus and transfer to another bus but they missed that particular bus so they had two options one to wait over an hour for another bus to arrive and then transfer to another bus or take the 15-20 minute walk to Elks Place.

Lita Farquhar stated that the team decided to take the 15-20 minute walk to Elks Place so the RTA officials could experience the walk after working on your feet all day. 

Lita Farquhar stated that most workers have to walk 15 to 20 minutes to a bus stop when commuting from downtown.  


Lita Farquhar stated that taking the night owl bus was a critical part of the study as the night owl bus takes 3 routes and consolidates those three routes into 1 route which is the night owl and using that bus takes the hospitality workers 3 hours to get home.

Lita Farquhar stated that the night owl arrives at 1:07 a.m. but the operator waited until 1:20 a.m. for more passengers to arrive before pulling off. One hospitality worker that rode that bus got off at the intersection of Crowder and Lake Forest Blvds. at 2:20 a.m.  and had a 20 minute walk to his home.

Lita Farquhar stated that if that hospitality worker would have continued on the bus, it would have taken him an hour and half longer to reach his usual stop and everyone in the group got off the bus at that stop. Once the hospitality workers got off the bus, the RTA officials also got off at that stop and did not continue to ride the rest of the route. 


Lita Farquhar stated that the RTA officials stated that certain things were out of the RTA’s control because the hospitality workers schedules were constantly changing but the RTA can control providing public transit for the people that ride the system at night.


Lita Farquhar stated that the RTA also pointed out that the Night Owl bus had very low ridership and she said if the RTA did not consolidate three routes into one route, there would be more riders at night and the streetcar ridership at night was low but that was acceptable.


Lita Farquhar ssaid that the RTA stated the following:

Currently we are reviewing the notes from the field study and will review the current service to determine the capacity to make short term service adjustments that can shorten the wait times at night. 
Any recommendations will follow and the established process for service adjustments was subject to RTA Board approval and depends on availability of resources to implementation any adopted recommendations.


Lita Farquhar stated that the Hospitality Committee wanted all their demands met in a timely fashion with a concrete long lasting plan and their demands were as follows:
1. Buses to come every 15 minutes day and night 

2. Need more bus routes and RTA needed to stop consolidating routes at night
3. Need more bus stops downtown and a free shuttle service in the downtown area

4. Need a response time from when the RTA will get back to the Hospitality Committee with a revised plan and RTA needed to meet the demands of the Hospitality Workers.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Lita Farquhar stated that the night shift consisted of 11:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. and she does not have an exact number of workers that work during the night shift.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that Gerard Guter and Patrice Mercadel were the staff members that went out with the Hospitality Workers and their report was given at the Operations and Administration Committee Meeting.

Justin Augustine stated that he appreciates the comments that Ms. Farquhar made and the RTA spent a lot of resources on a Late Night Study and held public hearing meetings for the riding public.

Justin Augustine stated that a decision was made to adjust the night time service but that service never received the level of ridership that was projected during the studies. 


Justin Augustine stated that any appropriate changes that need to be made will be considered and staff will continue to work with the Hospitability Workers and the Long Term Mobility Strategic Plan was evaluating the whole system.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA takes every request for route changes very seriously and the Hospitality Workers requests would be evaluated. 


Justin Augustine stated that to have buses run every 15 minutes was impossible to do and that’s not how public transit is run and to have bus stops closer could be looked at but, if you put bus stops closer, it will slow up the system because the buses would be making more stops.

Justin Augustine stated that a report regarding the Hospitality Workers has been written and presented to the Operations and Administration Committee.


Commissioner Daniels stated that he wanted staff to cost out all the Hospitability Workers demands so the public could fully understand the cost factors behind all these demands.


Chairwoman Williams stated that she wanted these concerns to also be addressed through the Strategic Mobility Plan. 


Justin Augustine reported that staff does not discount anything anybody says regarding bus routes, but due to the hospitality workers changing schedules, the RTA needed to be in contact with management of the hospitality workers and also RTA has begun discussions with UBER to begin Last Mile Service to help the workers with that 20 minute walk and the RTA does not want anyone to be inconvenienced and all of these issues would be looked into through the Long Term Strategic Mobility Planning Process.

Commissioner Daniels stated that management in the hospitability industry should to be at the table to discuss the needs of the hospitability workers.


Justin Augustine stated that Adelee Le Grand was setting up strategic meetings with different community groups around the City and management of the hospitality workers should be invited to these meetings.


Commissioner Gardener stated that the RTA needs a range of expertise at the table when meeting with the community groups around the City. 

Justin Augustine stated that staff would be contacting the workers to resolve the current issues regarding the bus routes.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:


Commissioner Wegner reported that the discussions were ongoing regarding the Regional Day Pass.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that a time line has not been set to implement the passes because Jefferson Parish does not have a system in place to sell passes so staff was working with Walgreens to see if the passes could be sold in the stores. 


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that the best recommendation was to replicate the Day Pass so it would work with both fare boxes.

Justin Augustine stated that if passes are bought on the buses, it will slow the system down.


Chairwoman Williams asked for the consultants to come before the Board to give an update report regarding the Regional Passes.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:


Justin Augustine stated that the Trump Administration was going to present a budget today.

Justin Augustine stated that the Legislature would discuss the Tax Initiative for Transportation which would have a major impact to the RTA.  

Justin Augustine stated that HB 379 (P3) had passed through the House Committee and the Full House and was sent to the Senate Transportation Committee where it unanimously passed and it is now headed to the Full Senate.
Justine Augustine stated that HB 52 presented by Representative Patrick Connick went through the House Appropriations Committee instead of the House Transportation Committee and this Bill was intended to remove the Sunset Provisions on State Ferry Subsidies and staff has concerns whether the Bill would make it through the whole Legislative Session due to the impact it has on the Transportation Trust Fund.  However, if it doesn’t, another attempt will be made during next year’s session
Justin Augustine stated that Developer’s Day – May 31, 2017 at the Westbank Ferry Terminal and Neighborhood and Outreach Meetings were taking place on the westbank.
Justin Augustine stated that on May 12, 2017 a lightning strike impacted the St. Charles Streetcar catenary system which required emergency repairs.  Staff worked diligently during inclement weather to make the necessary repairs.  The redundancy (substations) that are built into the system worked as designed thereby preventing any downtime in streetcar operations.
Justin Augustine reported that the P3 Legislation was another methodology that the FHWA created because of the shortage of revenue to build out massive programs around the country and this would allow private sector groups to participate and take some of the risks from the public sector and one of the cost benefits is that the private sector would absorb more risks and another cost benefit is that the private sector would bring money to the table.
Justin Augustine stated that the Federal Government likes the split of responsibility of the public private sector participation.
Justin Augustine stated that the following projects could participate in the P3:
· The Westbank terminal
· Downtown Transfer Center 
· Mast Transit Facility Infrastructure 
Justin Augustine explained that the Ferry Terminal could be a prime example of how the P3 Legislation would work for investors.  The land would be a valuable asset and the structure would provide a valuable service to residents.  The end result of the project would be additional transportation and a view of the riverfront in an area of the City of New Orleans that is in need of development and economic growth.
Justin Augustine stated that projects around the world, are shifting how riverfront properties are using more commercial development than industrial development and New Orleans was ready for that to happen and it would create jobs and help the economy.
Justin Augustine stated that the Department of Transportation and the City of New Orleans got their P3 Legislation done last year.
FINANCIAL REPORTS

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee Meeting was canceled due to lack of a quorum because commissioners on the committee had previous obligations in Baton Rouge for the Legislative Session.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the P3 Legislation gives the RTA an opportunity to increase revenue.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the Finance Committee would have a meeting next month.

Commissioner Herrera reported that RTA’s Operations Expenses were being reduced.


Commissioner Herrera reported that the auditors were working on completing the 2016 audit and it should be presented at the June Board Meeting.


Commissioner Herrera reported that staff was working on an outreach program for DBE Participants.

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:
Justin Augustine reported that Passenger Fares Line Item was above projections.  Ridership was 4.6% over projections.
Justin Augustine reported that the Sales Tax Line Item has done extremely well and there were only two months of accruals; January and February actuals had a 3.3% variance over projections.
Justin Augustine reported that regarding the Services Line Item, the Service Management Fee was on target and had a positive variance of $318,000; for the month of April, fuel was still under budget and averaging $1.76 a gallon.

Justin Augustine reported that the Total Revenue Line Item for the month had a positive variance of 3.5% or $310,997 and Year to Date had a positive variance of 2.67% or $896,706.
Justin Augustine reported that Operations Expenses Line Item was doing extremely well and under budget for the month by 3.79% or $295,399 and Year to Date was 3.56% or $1,107.15.  The total for the Operating Expenses Line Item for the month was 58.50% or $806,396 to the good and Year to Date was 78.29% or $2,003,860 to the good.
Justin Augustine reported that on the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line Item there was an increase in TMSEL Worker’s Compensation Costs and this was for medical expenses but Year to Date the budget was still what was anticipated and well within budget.

Justin Augustine reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations
Justin Augustine reported that the Government Operating Assistance Line Item dollars were all positive and on target as projected.

Justin Augustine reported that the Financial Statements were stable. 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA debt structure on the financial statements was being met and all the bond issues and debt to the State of Louisiana were being covered and the RTA has no worries and concerns and if staff can take advantage of market conditions it will.
PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS:
TO SOLICIT:
SECURITY TRAINING GAP ANALYSIS  

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Security Training Gap Analysis.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for the Security Training Gap Analysis.  Verbal Motion 17-056 was approved unanimously. 
BEARING CUPS & CONES AND LOCKING PLATES FOR THE OVERHAUL OF JOURNAL BOXES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Bearing Cups & Cones and Locking Plates for the Overhaul of Journal Boxes.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Bearing Cups & Cones and Locking Plates for the Overhaul of Journal Boxes.  Verbal Motion 17-057 was approved unanimously. 
GASOLINE DISPENSING SERVICES 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Gasoline Dispensing Services.  

In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore explained that this solicitation was for gasoline dispensing for Paratransit and Non Revenue Vehicles. 


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Gasoline Dispensing Services.  Verbal Motion 17-049 was approved unanimously. 
TO AWARD:

RIVERFRONT AND CANAL STREETCAR PARTS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to award a contract for Riverfront and Canal Streetcar Parts.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Kinkisharyo International, LLC. Resolution No. 17 -038 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – A. PHILIP RANDOLPH FACILITY EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Professional A&E On-Call Services – A. Philip Randolph Facility Exterior Envelope Repairs.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to CDM Smith. Resolution No. 17-039 was adopted unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – STATE OF GOOD REPAIR – ENO OFFICE AND MAINTENANCE BUILDINGS EXTERIOR ENVELOPE

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Professional A&E On-Call Services – State of Good Repair – ENO Office and Maintenance Buildings Exterior Envelope.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to CDM Smith.  Resolution No. 17-040 was adopted unanimously.
PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – GOTECH – ALGIERS PARK & RIDE REVITALIZATION ASSESSMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Professional A&E On-Call Services – Small Business – GOTECH – Algiers Park & Ride Revitalization Assessment.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to award a contract to GOTECH. Resolution No. 17-041 was adopted unanimously.
PROJECT DEVELOPMENT SERVICES FOR RAMPART/ST. CLAUDE STREETCAR EXTENSION

DEFERRED

Justin Augustine reported that the Board approved the Streetcar Expansion Program and this was the site that was next in line for expansion and RTA needs to tie this project into the Strategic Mobility Plan.

Justin Augustine reported that it has not been determined how much the Trump Administration would be giving to the infrastructure program but, once that money becomes available, agencies have to be ready to go after the money. HDR, the winning submitter, would have to agree to hold the prices that were quoted to the RTA until it is understood what Trump’s Infrastructure Program will be or until the Strategic Mobility Plan was completed.  HDR would be asked to hold their prices and if they can’t, staff would start the solicitation process over.


In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine stated that the procurement process was fair but the timing was off.


Justin Augustine stated that with the Strategic Mobility Plan the public has an opportunity for input but the problem they did not know when the funding would become available for the project.


Justine Augustine stated that Trump’s Budget should be coming out soon and that’s when the RTA would apply for the money and come back to the Board to inform the Board that the  money was now available to start the contract and, if the money was available and the price remain the same, staff would just begin the project.

Justin Augustine stated that if no money was available for the project, the RTA would wait unit the Strategic Mobility Plan was completed and if HDR did not want to keep the same pricing, the solicitation would be thrown out.  He said that most contracts hold pricing for 6 months and if there is a price increase, staff would recommend to throw out the solicitation and start over.


Commissioner Herrera stated that the Strategic Mobility Plan needed to include the development of this corridor and the award of the contract would be done to HDR and if the Trump Administration was going to fund rail expansion, we need to award the contract immediately so the RTA would be able to apply for the federal money.

Commissioner Herrera stated that the options were to award the contract and issue A Notice to Proceed or rescind until one of the two things happened. 
TO EXTEND:
E-COMMERCE FULFILLMENTS SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to amend the contract for E-Commerce Fulfillments Services.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to amend the contract with QCS Logistics.  Resolution No. 17-042 was adopted unanimously.

ADVERTISING – POLES, BUSES AND STREETCARS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to amend the contract for Advertising – Poles, Buses and Streetcars.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to amend the contract with Laurel Communications.  Resolution No. 17-043 was adopted unanimously.
FUEL FOR BIO-DIESEL ENGINES 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to amend a contract for Fuel for Bio-Diesel Engines.


In response to Commissioner Wegner, Justin Augustine reported that staff thought that there would be more competition for this award.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to amend the contract with Mansfield Oil Company. Resolution No. 17-044 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT AND AWARD:
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL CONSTRUCTION PROJECT 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to Solicit and Award a contract for the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Construction Project.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to Solicit and Award the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Construction Project.  Resolution No. 17-045 was adopted unanimously.
GRANT APPLICATION AUTHORIZATIONS:

TO AMEND:

FISCAL YEAR 2017 SECTION 5307 GRANT APPLICATION:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5307 Section Grant Application.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA’s Budget regarding the Ferry Project was local match for the rail and buses. 

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to amend the for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5307 Grant Application.  Resolution No. 17-046 was adopted unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that April was a very busy month; the City of New Orleans hosted the French Quarter Festival, the Crescent City Classic, the Zurich Classic and the first weekend of the Jazz and Heritage Festival.  Each of these events put different demands on the system beyond the normal daily schedule.  Staff responded to each event providing levels of service as required to facilitate the movement of passengers.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that in response to the issue of signage mentioned at the April 24, 2017 RTA monthly board meeting, the missing signage on the 57 Franklin line missing from North Claiborne and Basin to North Claiborne and Elysian Fields had been installed.  We have also heard that some passengers are unaware of what service levels were operated on holidays despite the holiday schedules being included in all public time tables and the RTA website.  She asked the staff to place the 2017 Holiday Service schedule in all vehicles.  There is an example of the signage being placed in the vehicles at the sign in table.   

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on May 10, 2017, members of the Transdev staff continued to engage with the New Orleans Hospitality Worker’s Committee in response to their concerns and requests posed at the March 2017 Board meeting.  The Public Information Officer, the Directors of Transit and Planning and staff met members of the Hospitality Committee to conduct a field survey.  This field survey allowed Transdev/RTA staff to share detailed information with the Hospitality Workers regarding alternate routes out of the French Quarter and Downtown to access New Orleans East.  It also allowed the Hospitality workers an opportunity to share their nightly experiences and concerns.  Operations/POI team will be presenting a more detailed report at the Operations Committee meeting.


Brendan Matthews stated that the team met the with the Hospitality Workers and presented all the different options in the downtown area and a breakdown of all the late night service and the workers were shown different options so they would not have to walk as far.

Chairwoman Williams stated that staff should continue to work with the Hospitality Workers.


Justin Augustine reported that the disconnect happened because the group missed the bus that staff wanted them to take due to the discussions taking place regarding the late night service.


Justin Augustine reported that everyone in the City needed to know all the options the RTA has regarding late night service.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would continue to make adjustments to meet the needs of the riding public.


In response to Commissioner Daniels, Brendan Matthews stated that if the bus is boarded at the end of the line, it would take about an hour to reach your destination but, if you walk to Canal Street, it would take an hour and a half.  

Brendan Matthews reported that staff was trying to convey to the workers that there were different options besides walking to Canal Street.


 Commissioner Wegner stated that the slide presentation that staff presented at the Operations Committee Meeting showed in detail the options of each line.
VARIOUS INSURANCE COVERAGES

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.

Commissioner Herrera asked that BRK Brokers group be changed to Kennedy Financial Group and on the 2nd page and he said the year needed to be changed to 2017.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to authorize the Board to award contracts for Various Insurance Coverages.  Resolution No. 17-047 was adopted unanimously. 

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENT (CEA):

city of new orleans – emergency evacuation plan

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize staff to enter into a CEA with the City of New Orleans – Emergency Evacuation Plan.  Resolution No. 17-048 was adopted unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 
Alan Drake stated that the both the Algiers Owl and the New Orleans East Owl going inbound stop at Elks Place and Canal Street and he said that should be changed to Canal and Decatur or at the Canal Streetcar neutral ground  and proceed up Canal.
Alan Drake stated that there was adequate time on the New Orleans East Owl to make those stops but the Algiers Owl would need time added to the schedule and this adjustment would bring night service to the people working in the front part of the French Quarter.

Alan Drake stated that a recession was coming and steps should be taken to reduce the cuts in service that a recession would bring.

Alan Drake stated that signal prioritization should be provided for the streetcar lines and the heaviest bus lines because faster is cheaper and faster increases revenue and provides better service.
Wanda Davis asked if the public will ever get bus lines back that were there  before Hurricane Katrina. She said that in 2009, Mr. Augustine stated that half of the buses were cut and now the RTA has only 40 lines and the service was real bad and the current schedules were not helpful to the riding public at all.
Wanda Davis stated that the Elysian Field Bus turns into a Lake Forest Bus and the Galvez Bus turns into a General De Gaulle bus and the service on the street was not like it was before Hurricane Katrina and bus stops had been moved and the passengers walk farther to reach bus stops.

Justin Augustine reported that people are thinking about electric buses and part of the RTA federal initiative was to purchase new buses.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA had hybrid buses in the bus fleet.

Justin Augustine reported that Councilmember Ramsey asked if the RTA was interested in putting vehicle chargers at the ferry terminal. 
Brenda Holmes stated that she presented a lot of her concerns at the Operations Administration Meeting and they were addressed.
Brenda Holmes asked again that more time be added to the transfers.  
Brenda Holmes stated that at Desire Parkway and Gentilly Road there was a detour and the Express buses were not stopping there anymore and the passengers now have to walk to Chef Highway and Desire Parkway to board buses going to New Orleans East and the operators should inform passengers about the stops.

Brenda Holmes stated that the shelter on Desire Parkway had not been marked so passengers stand there waiting for buses going to the east and the buses don’t stop there anymore.

Brenda Holmes stated that all passengers need more bus service.

Brenda Holmes stated that maybe the RTA could look into a shuttle service for passengers that need to travel at night.

Stephanie Jackson stated that she used to be a hospitality worker and most people who work in the evenings get off around 1:00 a.m. but they don’t know when their shifts would be cut and the RTA needed to run buses at a higher frequency.

Stephanie Jackson stated that people are choosing to walk 20 minutes instead of waiting for a bus that may not arrive for another hour. 
Stephanie Jackson stated that people are trying to make that last bus at Elk Place and Canal before the bus lines condense into one bus.
In response to Danil Faust, Justin Augustine reported that the Ferry Terminal Demolition and Rebuild consisted of five components: a terminal that’s going to be torn down and rebuilt, the installation of the wharf, bus purchases and building a rail spur and bus terminal.
Justin Augustine reported that terminal was under a federal TIGER grant and a Ferry Grant and the RTA has no match for that.

Justin Augustine reported that unless a grant is funded 100% there will always be local match associated with a grant and the match can range from 20%-50%.

Danil Faust stated that he wanted to know what portion the citizens of New Orleans were paying with tax payers dollars for local match for the Ferry Project.

Chairwoman Williams stated that the Ferry Terminal Project was actually a Multi Modal Transit Center.


Commissioner Herrera stated that federally funded projects are funded by tax payers dollars.


Justin Augustine stated that the $15 Million consisted of $10 Million TIGER Grant and $5 Million of Ferry Dollars and the difference was made up by different grants.

In response to Danil Faust, Justin Augustine stated that the tax payers of Orleans Parish would cover the purchase of the buses, the bus terminal and the rail spur and the rest would be federal money.


Commissioner Herrera stated that this information could be found out at the Finance Committee meetings and he invited Mr. Faust to attend one of those meetings.


Joshua Guss stated that the RTA needed to have an Airline Bus.  He said when a passenger boards a Jefferson Parish bus, the operators ask where the passengers are going.


Joshua Guss stated that he could not use his RTA pass on the Jefferson Parish buses.


Joshua Guss stated that if the RTA decided to run an Airline Bus, it needed to come down to Canal Street and also pass by the Saints Training Facility.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA couldn’t run buses in Jefferson Parish and no RTA bus can stop in Jefferson Parish.

Chairwoman Williams stated that the Jefferson Parish Commissioners would take these comments to Jefferson Parish and discuss this issue.

EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to go into Executive Session at 12:05 a.m. on the matter of:

· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792

· MARY SMITH, ET AL V. RTA ET AL CD #2015-9535, DIVISION C, SECTION 10

· Discussion of Character, knowledge, experience, and qualifications of personnel 

Verbal Motion 17-051 was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to come out of Executive Session at 1:32 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-052 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of May 23, 2017 at 1:33 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-053 was approved unanimously.
